

SMMSAC Meeting
11/16/2021

8:03 Meeting called to order

Schools absent-King, Lyman Moore, Scarborough, Marshwood, Kittery

Vote to approve minutes from 10/19 meeting-Unanimous

Treasurer's Report-Tim Spear. Many assessments have come in. Tim has deposited over \$15,000. He will be wrapping up payments for Fall assignors.

Vote to approve the Treasurer's Report. First by Dan (Wells), seconded by Rob. L (BE)

Announcements by Schools-

-Auburn-Masks do not need to be worn on the floor in basketball. Will need to be worn when not playing.

-Falmouth will have an expansion team for basketball

-Portland no spectators allowed in the gym-masks to be worn at all times.

An idea was proposed that we should create a spreadsheet for everyone to see local policies regarding protocols. Nate Mann will create.

-Southern Maine Catholic will have 2 basketball teams

-Mahoney/Memorial-no away spectators will be allowed

-Saco MS requesting a 4:00 start time for home/away games in basketball -Dan Macleod (Wells) Will there be a Unified Basketball Season? Brenden Scully will be sending out a survey to schools to find out who is offering Unified Basketball.

Winter 2 Season

Indoor Track

-Dan Villmare (St. James) sent out the Indoor Track schedule. Dan explained that the start times are scattered because of the Maine Celtics schedule at the Expo.

There was discussion about the following

- Will track athletes need to be masked?
- Will spectators be allowed at the Expo?
- Vaccination status for entering the Expo?

Tim Spear (Gorham) We need to find out about the policy regarding spectators at the Expo because the gate money helps pay for officials.

Dan offered to contact the Expo.

Vote to approve the Indoor Track Schedule-first by Rob (BE) and seconded by Lincoln.
Vote by swim schools to approve the Swim schedule-first by Falmouth and seconded by Lincoln.

Wrestling

-Discussion about wrestling and wearing masks. Brenden Scully (Massabesic) has said that high school wrestlers will have to be masked. Data suggests that this can be successful and the headgear actually helps secure the mask.

Vote to approve the wrestling schedule-first by Kennebunk and seconded by Noble.

Nate Mann (SMMSAC President) proposed having a December meeting in lieu of waiting until January.

Tim Spear (Gorham) "It's worthwhile to have a brief meeting in December" to discuss new findings regarding winter 2 season.

Offering Volleyball during winter 2 will be discussed at the December meeting. Motion to

adjourn-SP, second by Noble. Unanimous vote **Next Meeting is December 14**